
From: Phelps, Annie L
To: Grant, Michael R <Michael.Grant@SCDMV.net>

Date: 4/27/2006 4:01:54 PM
Subject: RE: Partnership with SCDCA

Mike,
I wasn't aware you were meeting with Pat Watson on yesterday. If you mentioned it I forget. By all means, we should 
discuss this. In the future, anytime a stakeholder (or potential stakeholder) wants to establish a partnership with us we 
need to make Marcia aware of it first, just in case she receives an inquiry about it.
Thanks,
Annie

-----Original Message-----
From: Grant, Michael R
Sent: Thursday, April 27, 2006 10:12 AM
To: Phelps, Annie L
Subject: FW: Partnership with SCDCA
Importance: High

Annie,

Yesterday I attended a meeting in Pat Watson's office at the invitation of Brenda Coker, Department of Consumer Affairs. 
During the meeting copies of the attachment below were offered as a request to DMV for assistance. Also Pat Watson 
asked if DMV Dealer Licenses and required Department of Consumer Affairs reports could both be required in the same 
month? He stated his request would assist DMV by moving a large number of our December Dealer License and Dealer 
plate renewals to a less active month. I mentioned to Pat this modification may require a law change as section 56-15-310 
requires a dealer license expire 12 months from the date of issue and IT changes would also be needed to prorate license 
fees.

Can we meet to discuss the impact related to these requests?
Mike

-----Original Message-----
From: Brenda Coker [mailto:Coker@dca.state.sc.us]
Sent: Wednesday, April 26, 2006 4:02 PM
To: Michael.Grant@SCDMV.net
Subject: Partnership with SCDCA

Good Afternoon Mike,

It was great finally meeting you today at Pat's office. I spoke with Herb and we rewrote our request so it would be a little 
easy to understand. We look forward to working with you as we develop this partnership with D.M.V.
Please review the attached and call if you have any questions.
We look forward to making government better!

Thanks,
Brenda J. Coker
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